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'I/A' ITEM NOTE 

From: Presidency 

To: Council 

No. Cion doc.: 8580/22 + ADD 1 - ADD 4 

Subject: Proposal for a DIRECTIVE OF THE EUROPEAN PARLIAMENT AND OF 
THE COUNCIL on a single application procedure for a single permit for 
third-country nationals to reside and work in the territory of a Member State 
and on a common set of rights for third-country workers legally residing in a 
Member State (recast) 

- General approach 

- Statement 
  

Delegations will find attached a statement by Hungary on the abovementioned subject in view of 

the (Home Affairs) Council meeting on 8 June 2023. The statement will be entered into the minutes 

of the Council meeting. 
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ANNEX 

Proposal for a 

DIRECTIVE OF THE EUROPEAN PARLIAMENT AND OF THE COUNCIL 

on a single application procedure for a single permit for third-country nationals to reside and 

work in the territory of a Member State and on a common set of rights for third-country 

workers legally residing in a Member State (recast)  

2022/0131 (COD) 

 

- STATEMENT BY HUNGARY - 

Hungary would like to emphasize its appreciation to the Presidency's efforts to find a compromise 

in the Council on the recast. 

However, there are still elements in the proposal that are not in line with our position. We are 

opposed to efforts to encourage the mobility of workers within Member States, which poses a 

serious challenge to the countries of our region. The recast of the Directive would further restrict 

the space for manoeuvre, particularly with regard to the possibility of changing status and allowing 

periods of unemployment.  

National competences should be retained to ensure that decisions can respond flexibly to labour 

market needs and changes in these, taking into account the different economic, geographic, cultural 

and social conditions. We consider it essential to leave Member States the freedom to decide who 

can enter their territory to work, under what conditions and admission procedure. Therefore, we 

would like to stress our strong position according to which Hungary does not consider either 

necessary or appropriate the further harmonisation in the field of legal migration, and in this regard 

we would like to reiterate our position on legal migration in general. 

We acknowledge that the reached compromise is the result of proper negotiations, however, for the 

reasons mentioned above Hungary abstains from adopting the general approach. 

 


